
 

FTYCMA Minutes 

Joint meeting of the Florida section of MAA and FTYCMA 

Florida Gulf Coast University 

March 3, 2001 

The meeting was called to order at 9:48 am by President Mike Mears. 

The minutes of the March 3, 2000, meeting were distributed. 

The Service Excellence Award ($100 and a plaque) was presented to Guesna Dorhman of 

Tallahassee Community College. 

The 2002 meeting will be held at Santa Fe Community College. 

The Nominating committee for 2002 will include Guesna Dorhman, chair, Bill Jordan, Carl 

Henry, and Mike Mears. 

Information for the FTYCMA newsletter is due to Lloyd Harris by 4/1/01, to Mike Mears by 

6/1/01, and to Nancy Johnson by 9/1/01. Leo Lutz of GCCC volunteered to be the editor of the 

newsletter, which will be available at an electronic website and by email. (The U. S. mail is too 

costly.) 

The Treasurer's report, as of 2/27/01, shows revenue of $320 and expenses of $159, leaving a 

cash balance of $4116.90. By consensus, a) the FTYCMA commitment to Mathematics 

Olympics was raised from $400 to $600; b) $100 was pledged for each FTYCMA delegate to 

the AMATYC conference. 

There are currently 72 members, however, the membership drive continues. 

Discussion items included the following: 

A. The State Course Numbering Committee minutes were distributed. The current draft includes 

requirement of 9 credits of mathematics including geometry for those seeking an education 

degree. In conjunction with this requirement, the coverage of geometry in MGF 1106 and MGF 

1107 was discussed; 

B. Members were asked to volunteer to be delegates to the AMATYC conference in November, 

2001; and 

C. Goals of FTYCMA 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted, Nancy Johnson 

Thanks to Gil French for taking notes at the meeting while I attended another conference. 
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